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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

We had another great ‘Freshen up!’ day on Saturday. The     

brilliant team of volunteers got stuck into various jobs      

brightening up both the inside and the outside of the school. 

Both days have been very positive and helpful and we will 
schedule another one in the Autumn term. Thank you to 

everyone who was able to help. 
 

New Windows 

I am delighted to inform you that the governors have managed to secure 
funds to replace the last of the old windows in Robins’, Hedgehogs’ and 

Squirrels’ classrooms. The works will be carried out during the summer  

holidays and we look forward to the ‘new look’! 
 

Playground Renovation – Stage 1 
Thanks to your wonderful support and generosity 

through the FOSW, combined with sports premium 

money, we have been able to fund new playground 
markings for both the Infant and the Junior      

playgrounds. This will hopefully be carried out over 

the summer holidays and give the playground a much needed lift. 
 

Power of Music 

On Saturday, the school choir joined with other schools to perform in the 
Orchards Shopping Centre. Thank you to Mrs Rolph for her work with the 

choir and to the children who sang so well. Thank you to the parents/carers 
and governors who supported the event. 
 

Poppies 
We are supporting the ‘River of Poppies’ project which aims 

to see 10,000 handmade poppies flowing from the Orchards 

to Muster Green. Our year 5 children have been cutting out 
red and black felt to help make as many as possible. We 

will continue to make them in school and if you would like 

to cut some out or even help put them together then please 
ask the school office. 
 

King regards  

Simon Hateley                                                                                   

Headteacher  



Year 5/6 Cricket 
 

Last month some year 5 and 6 children took part in a kwik cricket tournament at 
Bolney Cricket club. 
 

Unfortunately, despite the lovely weather, the team were not able to get the     

results they wanted and lost four of their five group games. 
 

However, the children all        

developed their skills and played 
in the right spirit.  
 

The children showed great      

determination and resilience to 
keep on going and finally win a 

game. They also ensured that 
they finished most games with a 

positive score and took some 
wickets. 
 

The members of the squad for 

this tournament were: Poppy, 
Emily, Siobhan, Ella, George, 

Samuel, Ella, Max, Jake and Zeb. 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

Diary Dates 
 

Monday 25 June  Y6 Eucharist at Church of the Ascension 
     3.30 Year R New Entrants —parent and child visits to YR classes 

Tuesday 26 June  9.15-11.30 Infant Sports day 
     7-8pm Year 6 and beyond meeting for Year 5 parents 

Wednesday 27 June  9.15-10am Year R—New entrant visits 
Friday 29 June   9.15-11.30 Junior Sports day 

Tuesday 3 July   11.45-3.20 Y6 Leavers celebrations at Lancing College Chapel 
Thursday 5 July  9.15-10am Year R—New entrant visits 
     9-11am Year 5 Haywards Heath Walk 

Tuesday 10 July  Oathall and Warden Park Transition day for Year 6  
Friday 13 July   FOSW Mid Summer Madness Event 

Monday 16 July  2-3.30 Year 6 Production to parents 
Tuesday 17 July  Year 5 Grid homework to parents 
     7-8pm Year 6 Production to parents 

Wednesday 18 July  7--8pm Year 6 Production to parents 
Thursday 19 July  5-7pm Year 6 leavers BBQ 

Monday 23 July  10-10.45 Year 6 Leavers Assembly 
Tuesday 24 July  3pm End of school—happy holidays! 
Wednesday 4 September Autumn term begins—Welcome back! 
 

Inset Days  
 

Monday 2 July 2018  Monday 3 September  2018 Tuesday 4 September 2018 
Friday 19 October 2018  Monday 29 October 2018  Monday 25 February 2019 

 



Year 3 /4 Tennis 
 
Last month some year 3 and 4 children took part in a tennis tournament. 

The children started the day by taking part in different skill races to earn points 
for their team. 

 
They were then split, with some children playing matches and others skill games 

to earn further points for their team. 

 
The children all represented the school   

excellently and developed their skills. The 
year four team  finished third overall and 

the year three team fifth. This was a      
fantastic achievement by all of the        

children. 
 

The members of the squad for this        
tournament were: Oliver, Abigail, Jacob, 

Sam, Mia,  Matilda, Jacob, George, Jacob 
Lauren, Bella, Maegan, Cohen, Evie, Robin 

and Noah. 
 

   



Year 4 / 5 Cricket 
 
Last month some year 4 and 5 children took part in a kwik cricket tournament at 

Ansty Cricket club. 
 

The children started the afternoon well in sunny conditions by beating Lindfield. 
This was followed by a defeat to Harlands before a final win against St Peter’s saw 

the team into the semi-final. 

 
Unfortunately, the children were beaten by Bolnore Village and did not make the 

final. However, as some schools had not brought as many girls to take part as 
was required; the children have been invited to the county finals in the final half 

term of the year. 
 

The children all developed their skills and showed great teamwork and           
sportsmanship. 

 
The members of the squad for this tournament were: Sam, Siobhan, Samuel, 

Kirsten, Zeb, Megan, George, Ella, Linus and Emma. 


